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MINUTES OF  THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 
TUESDAY 30th APRIL 2019 AT CRIFTINS PARISH HALL

The Vice Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr J Baker presided, welcoming everyone present to the Annual Parish Meeting declaring it open at 7:33pm. There were 15 members of the public present, including representatives from the Village Halls, Churches and Ellesmere Day Care Clients’ Comfort Fund. Councillors P Clubbe, B Cole, K Egerton, J Gargiulo, and G Dyke were also present.  The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.



APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs S Palmer, I Ward, I Walford, S Evans, B Williams and S Davenport.   Sgt Claire Greenaway sent apologies.                                . 

MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 24TH APRIL 2018
Cllr K Egerton proposed, and Cllr Gargiulo seconded, that the minutes of the last Annual Parish meeting held on Thursday 24th April 2018 at Welsh Frankton Village Hall, be confirmed as a true and correct record. This proposition was passed unanimously and the Chairman signed the Minutes.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 24th April 2018
There were no matters arising.
REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL 

In his absence, the Clerk read out Cllr S Palmer’s (Chairman of Ellesmere Rural Parish Council) report:   
Good evening and welcome to this year’s Annual Parish Meeting for Ellesmere Rural Parish.  

I should like to begin my report, as always, by thanking my fellow Councillors for their time and dedication to the Parish Council.  Thanks also to David Bevan who has recently left the Council for his years of service, and a warm welcome to Stephen Evans who has just joined us.  I would also like to tender my thanks to our Unitary Councillors for their continued support and attendance at our Meetings and a special thank you to our Clerk, Melanie Joyce, for keeping Councillors informed and up to date.

This last municipal year has been a busy one for the Parish Council, although again perhaps not as productive as we had wished for.  For the last 2 years I have reported that we had intended to upgrade the Parish street lighting over to LED in order to improve upon reliability and to make savings in maintenance and energy supply costs long term.  Following a lengthy wait for a decision on our application to the CiL Local fund to finance the upgrade, we received the disappointing news in that our application had been rejected.   Since then we have taken the decision to hand over responsibility for all street lighting located on a main ‘A’ road over to Shropshire Council.  Somewhat farcically Shropshire Council will not adopt street lighting unless it complies with their strict compliance standards.  So, we once again find ourselves awaiting the outcome of another application for CiL Local funds to pay for the upgrade so that we may hand over the lights.  We will then look to upgrading the remaining Parish lights left under our control.  

Our precept request for 2018-19 was £35,422.00, and received a Neighbourhood Fund allocation for 2017 of £9,578.84.  Yet again we have returned a 0% increase in the ERPC element of your Council Tax.  We have been able to give a grant from our Neighbourhood Fund monies of £10,000 to support Criftins Parish Hall renovation projects, and other annual grants to Criftins, Dudleston and Welsh Frankton PCC’s for churchyard maintenance, Frankton and Criftins Village Halls, Ellesmere Community Care Trust, Royal British Legion Ellesmere Branch and the Dudleston and Criftins Dudleston & Welsh Frankton Parish Newsletter.  We have also continued to contribute towards the Joint Burial Committee.  
There have been eleven Ordinary Meetings of the Parish Council in the last year, and also eleven planning committee meetings.  We have been consulted on 48 new planning applications over the last 12 months and have submitted objections to 10.  Our Council meetings and planning committee meetings are open to the press and public and everyone is welcome to attend.    During the year we have also been asked to comment on Shropshire Council’s Local Plan Review which has been out for consultation. The Council has requested that Dudleston Heath be given Community Hub status within the revised plan. This has been put forward to Shropshire Council, which will ultimately make the decision.  The review will take the plan forward to 2036.

Our enrolment in the Community Speed Watch programme in association with the West Mercia Safer Roads Partnership has produced regular speed checks which continue to be carried out in Dudleston Heath and having requested an extension of the 40mph zone we are hopeful that action on its introduction will not be too far away.  

Details of all of our meetings are available on our website.  We must apologise for any inconvenience caused by the recent disruption to the provision of our Parish Council website.  It should be up and running again very soon.  Please visit the site for information about meetings, planning, finances, road closures and so on.  Agendas, copies of minutes and notices are all displayed on our notice boards and also on our website.  Our financial year ended on 31st March and we are about to have our internal audit carried out.  Our financial information will be available for inspection shortly as we send our completed annual return to the external auditors for examination.  This will also be displayed on the website.

That concludes my report for the year.  

PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON THE REPORT 

No questions were raised.
PRESENTATION OF DONATIONS GIVEN BY ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL .

Councillor John Baker then gave donations totalling £2,900.00 to the following local organisations from the Parish Council

· Criftins, Dudleston and Welsh Frankton PCC’s for churchyard maintenance

· Ellesmere Day Care Clients’ Comfort Fund for running costs

· Criftins Dudleston & Welsh Frankton Parish Newsletter - contribution towards

      
publication costs.

· Welsh Frankton Village Hall

· Criftins Parish Hall

Representatives from the receiving bodies collected the cheques.  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS/PARISH MATTERS
Members of the public asked about local speed checks through Dudleston and whether checks were similarly carried out in Welsh Frankton. The Clerk confirmed that checks in Welsh Frankton had been requested but could not confirm definitely if these are being carried out by the West Mercia Safer Roads Team, however, it is understood that the local Police force carry out checks.

The proposed street lighting upgrade was discussed briefly with residents asking about the cost of the programme number of lights maintained by the Parish Council. Councillors confirmed that the original quote received to upgrade all Parish lights had been in the region of £66k and that the Parish Council currently maintains c70 lights across the Parish.  
There being no further business Cllr Baker thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7:46pm.  The Annual Parish Meeting for 2020 will be held at Welsh Frankton Village Hall in April.
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